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Corvette Super Sports is a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine 
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related activities, such as: car shows, 
auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans, cruises, parades, etc. We support (N.C.C.C.) National 
Council of Corvette Clubs, National Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable 
organizations. CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange, California. 

 
We welcome guests to our meetings on first Tuesday of each month at 7:00PM at 
"SIZZLER" Steak, Seafood & Salad Bar 1401 N. Harbor Blvd, Fullerton, CA 92835 
(Harbor Blvd. at Brea Blvd.)  

Who’s Who at Corvette Super Sports 

Officers Board of Governors 
President: Greg Glodery   Donna Stewart 
Vice-President: Jim Cooper Ed Norris 
Secretary: Renita Glover Rick Miller 
Treasurer: Lynn Miller Ron DeBartolomeis 
Newsletter: Kathy Baddley Geoff Girvin 
Webmaster: Jan Works  Scott Glover 
N.C.C.C.: Ellis Chee  

Chairpersons 
Clothing-Shirts: Scott and Renita Glover Sergeant at Arms: Bill Darke 
Clothing-Jackets & Hats: Shirley Jones Trophies/Awards: Tom Cuccio 
Socials:  Dealer Rep: Ron DeBartolomeis 
Charity: Marietta Darke August 16 Car Show Chairman: Tom Noonan  
Raffle: Ginger Girvin Historian: Pat & Jan 
Meeting Hostess: Linda Norris Banquet: 
Membership/Hospitality: Donna Stewart  
Phone Committee Chairman: Donna 
Stewart  

 

Don’t forget the Board Meeting on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM.  The meetings’ venue will 
be changed each month to add variety and the location will be announced at the monthly Club meeting.  
Board meetings are open to all members.  We encourage you to attend and welcome your comments pro 
and con. 

Message From the President 
Well folks we’re off and running into a new year.  Our Club is financially sound and the membership is 
strong.  Many activities have already started beginning with our banquet then valentine’s bowling and one 
weekend at Spring Mountain Raceway. 
 
Upcoming on March 16 is a trip to the Reagan Museum in Simi Valley and then we have a trip planned to 
Camp Pendleton on March 30.  This will be our second trip to Pendleton to support the troops who are 
there for training.  Both of these trips are very worthwhile and rewarding.  All the details for these 
activities and more can be found on the website. 
 



Remember, if you don’t come out for the club activities you miss out on some really good times. 
 
See you all soon. 
 
The Prez 

General Meeting Minutes, Tuesday, February 5, 2008 
Sizzler Restaurant – Fullerton, CA 

 
Board Members in Attendance: Greg Glodery, Jim Cooper, Renita Glover, Lynn Miller, Ron DeBartolomeis, 
Geoff Girvin, Rick Miller, Ed Norris & Donna Stewart (Scott Glover was ill) 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:04PM by Greg Glodery, President.  It was determined a quorum was present and 
the meeting is official and continued.  
 
Greg opened meeting with 2 jokes… 1st delivered by Ron De – 2nd by Greg 
 
Committee Reports: 
Hospitality:  Donna Stewart introduced our many guests for tonight: 
Elizabeth Fey & Douglas Mariani from Anaheim Hills (submitted application), Cliff & Michelle Owens from 
Brea, Frank Martinez from Laguna Beach (submitted application), Lu Butler from Cypress, Marian Lipari 
from Buena Park and Mike Weeks w/ Spring Mountain Motorsports Ranch (Guest Speaker). 
 
Speaking of Spring Mountain… Joe and Cindy Orrico headed out to Pahrump Sunday morning.  Cindy will be 
attending the Level 1 driving school and it was rumored that none other than Ron Fellows could be instructing 
her.  I could almost guarantee further details will be given at the next meeting… 
 
Newsletter:  Kathy Baddley brought copies of last month’s newsletter and has requested input for this 
month’s. 
 
Webmaster:  Pat Works reported for Jan who was unable to attend.  Banquet photos should be posted next 
week. 
 
Charity:  Marietta Darke announced receipt of Thank You(s) from the following:  2 from His House, the 
Connor family, National Corvette Museum who put our donation toward their Building Campaign which has 
reached 2.9 million but still has a ways to go.  They also included a pin and pocket calendar.  She also thanked 
the club for attending the little get together at Mel’s Diner.  A big shout out “Thank you” back to Marietta and 
Bill for organizing it. 
 
Greg also received Thank You(s) from Council on Aging who allocated our donation to their HICAP program 
as requested and from the Pearson Family for the flowers and sympathies. 
 
Treasurers Report:  Lynn Miller gave the treasures report and extended a thank you to Teresa Cruz for 
turning over very organized books.  Final Year End Report is available upon request. 
 
Greg Glodery also thanked Geno Atchinson and Ron DeBartolomeis for their hard work contacting and 
obtaining sponsorship from Selman Chevrolet for another year.  They received a check in the amount of 
$2,500. 
 



NCCC:  Ellis Chee advised CSS is hosting the May 10th, 2008 Governors Meeting, which consists of selecting 
a location for the meeting.  Joe Orrico is selecting a location. 
Envelopes with registration pins and calendars were distributed here at the meeting due to postage cost. 
There are 27 clubs in the West Coast Region – Hot Nevada Vettes dropped NCCC 
49th NCCC Convention 2008 will be in Tulsa, OK, June 21-27, 2008 
 
Old Business: 
Banquet at Miller’s Construction – FUN FUN FUN 
Holiday Party at The Cooper’s – Village of the Year and we cannot forget the rain and hail! 
Valentine’s Day Bowling – Great fun once again… 
New Year’s Party at The Glover’s – Rick Miller mentioned more need to attend to partake the Jell-O Shots! 
And lets hope no wind next year…  
 
New Business: 
Tom Noonan has volunteered to be the Car Show Chairman – Thanks Tom ☺ 
 
Guest Speaker: 
Mike Weeks w/ Spring Mountain Motorsports Ranch – He came to entice us to use their facility since it is so 
convenient, only 40 miles out of Las Vegas. 
 
What does Spring Mountain have to offer?  Fun, excitement plus Schools, Club Spring Mountain (an exclusive 
private Motorsports Country Club for members only) and Go Karting.  There is a full track; 3.5 miles with 4 
configurations.  Corvette School – most popular (of course) 65% of students own corvettes!  There are 24 
Corvettes for the driving school, 7 Z06 Corvettes with 2 more on order.  The C6 coupe is the standard school 
car.  Some of the things you will learn will be heal toe shifting, threshold breaking, how to avoid accidents, 
peripheral driving (driving w/o looking straight in front of you).  Also techniques on how to go faster used by 
racing pros!  There are 2 levels of School, membership opportunities and they welcome Corvette Clubs.   
Obtain further info from Spring Mountain’s website: www.springmountainmotorsports.com.  They are 
offering a discount for CSS of $300.  You must sign up soon to take advantage of this offer.  Contact Mike 
Weeks directly at 949-235-7810. 
 
Events: 
Jim Cooper announced CSS Member’s Birthdays and Anniversary’s – Happy Happy to all! 
The birth of Lindsey Rose Mielke was announced – Born February 1, 2008 at 2:22AM 8lbs 4oz 20 in. 
Ron DeBartolomeis announced Easter with the Marines, March 30th - Fund raiser dinner, February 22nd 
Upcoming events not posted on the calendar: 
2/16 – Civil War Reenactment in Calico 3/16 – Comanche Cruise in Anaheim 
2/22 – Fund raiser Dinner in Cypress 3/30 – Easter with the Marines at Camp Pendleton 
3/16 – Cruise to Reagan Library & Museum Tour 6/1 – Plastic Fantastic 
3/16 – Cal-Rods Car Show at Santa Anita Park  

 
Other Business: 
Ann needs names for badges of new members 
License plate frames for sale $35.00 – See Lynn Miller 
 
Dinner Raffle Winner – Ginger Girvin 
50/50 Winner – Bob Kump 
Raffle Winners – Geno (Pie traded for flashlight), Sue Rosen (Fuzzy♥Pen), Geno (Calendar which was sold to 
Greg for $5), Ann (♥Candy), Ron De (Flashlight traded for Pie), Geno (Freezer Mug) 
 



Pull Tabs for Ronald McDonald house – Doug suggests looking into CHOC – 6 minutes kidney dialysis per 
tab 
 
Next Board of Directors Meeting will be held February 19, 2008 at Hoff’s Hut in Buena Park 
(Orangethorpe/Knott) 
 
Pat Work moves to adjourn at 8:34PM – Greg second 
 
Respectfully submitted by: Renita Glover, Secretary – Corvette Super Sport 2008 
 

Newsletter Editor 
Thanks for all of the great input this month and everybody’s hard work put into the events.  We had such 
great input it was hard to keep the size of the newsletter down.  We should be so lucky every month.  As 
a reminder, please submit your suggestions and article content at mbaddley@earthlink.net.  We look 
forward to hearing from you. 

Kathy  

Bits & Pieces 

 
Corvette Super Sports will host the West Coast Regional Governors' meeting of the  

National Council of Corvette Clubs on Saturday, May 10. Details to come. 

Do you lead a sedentary lifestyle ? 
Racer and waxers included. 
  
Get Ready ! 
Get Set ! 
Go ! 
  
April 5, 2008 is the Seal Beach 10 K run. There is also a 5 K walk/run, and a 1 K for the kids. 
..... or stand on the sidelines and cheer. 
for more information: www.sealbeachrun.com 
Stay Healthy and 
  
Marietta 

 

Banquet Thank You 
We all had such a great time at the Banquet at Miller’s Construction!!!!!  Please take the 
time to thank them on behalf of yourself and the club for their hospitality by dropping a 

short note or card.  Your notes and cards can be sent to: Tim Miller, 5872 Engineer Drive
Huntington Beach, CA 92649 

Now available: Corvette Super Sports license plate frame, call Donna Stewart 
for information 



Calendar of Events 

March 2008 
4 Tues General Club Meeting 

7-9 Fri-Sun 

From the NCCC West Coast Regional Calendar: 
0th Annual Gamblers Non-Classic Non-Event at the River Palms Resort & Casino in Laughlin, NV. 
Since Corvettes of Bakersfield is not having their Gamblers Classic event this year, we're going 
anyway! Just show up for a great time! 
River Palms Reservations (800) 835-7903 group code "PCVETTE" 
Flyer 

16 Sun RONALD REAGAN LIBRARY TOUR - Day of event cruise being organized by Ron 
DeBartolomeis - see attached flyer 

15-
16 

Sat-
Sun 

Palm Springs Corvette Club's non-sanctioned low speed autocrosses at the Riverside 
Fairgrounds 
8-WC-340-002ns Non-sanctioned low speed autocross 
8-WC-340-003ns Non-sanctioned low speed autocross 

18 Tues CSS Board Meeting 

30 Sun Easter with the Marines – School of Infantry Parade Deck, Camp Pendleton.  Day of event 
cruise being organized by Ron DeBartolomeis - see attached flyer  

 

April 2008 

1 Tues General Club Meeting 

5-6 Sat-
Sun Spring Mountain Raceway's Corvette Days, Pahrump, Nevada. Registration form  

12 Sat 
Corvettes of Temecula Valley's -- judged Concours Car Show in downtown Temecula 
8-WC-500-029 Sanctioned concours 
details to come 

15 Tues CSS Board Meeting 

26 Sat 

Antelope Valley Corvette Club's 11th Annual Poppy Rallye: two sanctioned poker rallyes, two 
gimmick rallyes and two hidden time rallyes. Details to come 
8-WC-394-023 Sanctioned poker rallye 
8-WC-394-024 Sanctioned poker rallye 
8-WC-394-025 Sanctioned gimmick rallye 
8-WC-394-026 Sanctioned gimmick rallye 
8-WC-394-027 Sanctioned hidden time rallye 
8-WC-394-028 Sanctioned hidden time rallye 

 

May 2008 
6 Tues General Club Meeting 
20 Tues CSS Board Meeting 
23-
25 Fri-Sun Las Vegas Corvettes Association's "Corvette Roulette" featuring auto-cross, Concours car show, 

gimmick and poker rallyes -- visit the website for information and schedule. Registration form 

Events occurring after May 2008 can be found at the following URl 
http://www.corvettesupersports.com/frame/frameset.html 



Birthdays & Anniversaries 
Month-by-month list of birthdays and anniversaries celebrated by CSS members.  
Thank you, Vicki Kump, for keeping track of this.  Send changes and additions to her. 
MARCH BIRTHDAYS MARCH ANNIVERSARIES 
Kathleen Hollada 3/1  
Tom Cuccio 3/3 Maynard & Ann Wilson 3/16 
Bert Wiest 3/9 Geoff & Ginger Girvin 3/21/70 
Walter Hollada 3/15  
Pat Works 3/17  
Teresa Cruz 3/26  
Ron DeBartolomeis 3/30  
APRIL BIRTHDAYS APRIL ANNIVERSARIES 
Armando Sanchez 4/1 Greg & Chris Glodery 4/21 
Jim Cooper 4/5 Ron & Karen DeBartolomeis 4/27 
Tom Noonan 4/6 Rick & Lynn Miller 4/29 
Rob Wilken 4/8  
Jill Teson 4/13  
Linda Norris 4/16  
Vicki Kump 4/17  
Lynn Miller 4/17  
Maynard Wilson 4/17  
Jay Lynch 4/27  
MAY BIRTHDAYS MAY ANNIVERSARIES 
Sue Rosen 5/5 Tom & Barbara Cuccio 5/78 
David Dunn 5/14 Armando & Hortencia Sanchez 5/14 
Thu Dawson 5/15 Doug & Ann Meeuwenberg 5/18/74 
Cindy Orrico 5/21 Mick & Jan Bratt – 5/27/67 
Chuck Rosen 5/23  
Garry Jones 5/26  

 
Upcoming Event 
 
RONALD REAGAN LIBRARY TOUR SUNDAY MARCH 16, 2008 
 
The date for our outing to the Ronald Reagan Library and Museum is almost upon us. 
  
In order to provide an accurate count to the caterer it is necessary for you to arrange to pay 
Lynn Miller at the March 4Th club meeting. A fee schedule is included in the attachment.  
  
Our day will begin at Coco's on Imperial Hwy at the 57 FWY in Brea. We will depart Coco's at 
8:00AM caravanning North on the 57 FWY. For our newer members, a caravan consists of all 
cars following the caravan leader in single file at a moderate speed to our destination.  
  
DON'T FORGET TO BRING A FRC RADIO.  
  
Upon arrival at the Library we will proceed to the Special Event Parking Lot. All cars will be 
parked together. 
  



We will assemble in the Courtyard area. Our Guided Tour is scheduled to begin at 10:00AM and 
will last approximately 2 hours.  
  
A Hot Buffet Lunch will be served at 12:30PM in the Pavilion near Air Force One.  
  
Our outing will include many exciting exhibits: Explore President Reagan's life as a young man 
and as a Hollywood movie star.  Visit an exact replica of the Oval Office, see artifacts form 
President and Mrs Reagan's ranch. Our visit will allow us to walk the interior of the "Flying White 
House" ( the Boeing 707 ) which served seven United States presidents.  View up close the 
specially built presidential limousine, a Marine One Helicopter and many other historical photos 
and Gallery's. 
  
After lunch you will be free to visit the premises for as long as you wish then depart for home. 
  
Please see flyer at back of newsletter for additional information! 
 
Have a wonderful day! 
  
Ron DeBartolomeis 
 

Charitable Happenings 
HIS House Donation 

On Sunday December 16th, Ron, Gary, Jill, Bill and I, delivered SPARKY to the children of HIS 
House.   Sparky was the idea from our newest member Tammy Mielke. We delivered 22 pups 
thanks to her efforts. 
Teri, director of HIS House, gave us all a brief tour and explanation/information guide. I 
personally felt this 1/2 hour visit was very beneficial for our members to see exactly where/how 
our donations of money, gifts, and misc items are used. HIS House is a very small entity, not a 
huge conglomerate. It's local, and most times can be visited with a call to Teri.   This is the fist 
time in quite a while the families had teens living there. The girls loved how soft Sparky was and 
one particular quiet male teen was very interested in peeking into Jill's car. She stayed behind 
the group and took this guy aside and gave him a personal tour of her beautiful blue vette. His 
look was that of "The Chosen One" for just 5 minutes of special time just for him !  In addition, I 
presented Teri a gift box with 40 Mervyns gift cards each at $50. It brought tears to her eyes 
stating how generous our club is for her residents.  
In speaking to Teri she told us about her husbands 65 Mustang, we told her time to switch to a 
corvette. Advised her to go visit Castner's down the street and speak to our newest members. 
Gave her our CSS business card and invited her to come to our February meeting.    
A big thank you to Tammy, who at 8 1/2 months pregnant couldn't join us that day but her efforts 
made a big difference in the eyes of a few children.  
Thanks to Bill, Gary P, Jill, Ron for 1/2 hour of your time. Please click on links from our CSS 
web site for more information about HIS House. If you want to know what they need: twin size 
sheets, paper goods, towels and toiletries are always needed. 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, 
  
SAVE the WAVE 
Marietta Darke 

 



BENEFIT FOR THE MARINES – EASTER SUPPORT 

Friday night was heartwarming, inspiring and uplifting with lots of splashes of love and giving.  
When Joe was in the Navy and returned from overseas, his homecoming was horrible.  We 
don't want our troops to experience that now.  We are proud to stand by these young people - 
after all, they are making us sleep better at night.  And if we are noisy in praising these kids, I 
will always remember a sign on the entry to  a military base in North Carolina - "Pardon Our 
Noise, It's the Sound of Freedom"!.  

Submitted by Cindy Ricco 

Racers Corner 
 
FUN WEEK AT PARUMPH!! 
 
The real fun at Parumph started 5 days before Corvette Days.  Cindy was finally able to take her 3 day driving school at 
Spring Mountain Motorsports.  Her experience was further enhanced by the presence of Ron Fellows, who rumor has 
gave Cindy driving pointers (look out Joe, the cheerleader outfit may get used earlier than later).  Joe had his fun to.  Ron 
personally autographed Joe’s helmet.  Joe wanted the autograph on the back of the helmet so he could say he was always 
out in front of Ron Fellows (the things dreams are made of).  
 
Corvette days did get off to a great start on Saturday with great 
weather and comradery.  Attendees included both Norriss, Orricos, 
Camps, Baddleys, Millers, and Alcatores.  As usual everybody had 
a great time and Mike broke down again.  Of special interest was 
the opening of the new Corvette Building, the well organized 
banquet and the opportunity of the Baddleys and Norriss to view 
the track and surrounding area from above and buzz the pits at over 
150 MPH in John Morris’s private helicopter.  Special thanks to 
John. 
 
  

  
 
 
 
 
 



 
Cruisers Corner 
 
CHRISTMAS AT THE COOPER’S  -  It was COLD, WET, and full of FUN!    

CSS Christmas party for 2007 was hosted by Jim & Elaine Cooper at their house in Huntington Beach , 
everything was set for a good time but the weather did not get the message ! Incase you were unfortunate 
and unable to attend this event you missed a great time by all which included some real christmas spirit by 
getting CLOSE to your fellow club members. The Coopers put up a Christmas village (you know those 
small Department 56 buildings with small people and trains ) in their living room which by their 
admission was " out of control"  thanks to the Glovers ! The village took up a good portion of their living 
room which meant all in attendance were getting pretty close and cozy inside because outside it was 
pouring rain, even hail at times. The party flowed into the garage and under canopies and space heaters in 
the driveway but cramped conditions and terrible! weather did not seem to suppress all there from having 
a great time. After a warm up period the Karaoke machine came out and the fun really began. Did you 
know CSS has a back up group called the "CORVETTES" any questions ask Dawnette, Karen, Diane, 
Elaine, Kathy or Renita  hope I didn't forget a doowop girl ! Any rate we discovered we had some singers 
and non singers within our club, maybe a whole other CSS event in the future ! The Coopers would like to 
especially thank Scott Glover for helping Jim for the better part of a week constructing the backdrop for 
the village. Also special thanks go to the Glovers, Millers, Debartolomeis,and Weist  for helping unload 
and set up the village. Hope everyone had a good time and have a blessed new year!  

Submitted by the hostess with the mostess – Jim & Elaine Cooper 

NCCC and NCM Happenings 
NCCC  -  West Coast Region Governors Meeting - Jan 26, 2008 

Membership Report:  
Cliff Harris, Regional Membership Director 
Cliff reported that 2008 NCCC pins and calendars were shipped directly 
to him instead of being included in the 2008 membership packets. 
 A.   Pins will be distributed to attending governors. 
 B.   Clubs not in attendance will either have a contacts take pins to  
        them or have pins mailed to them. 
 C.   Motion was made to send pins to non-attending clubs 
                  A motion to approve by # 302 seconded by # 414 Approved.  

 
Late renewals have to pay the full amount.  
 
NCCC award for most percentage growth in 2007 was given to Hot Nevada Vettes. 
 A.  Cliff will present to National that a club must have a certain amount 
                of years to qualify for award.   
 
Competition Report: 
Joe Orrico, Regional Competition Director 
Les Rajczi presented awards of the regional point’s winners for men, women and club for 2007 
before turning over the duties of RCD to Joe Orrico, the new RCD for 2008 



                   
                                Men              Women 
 
1st place      Paul Bloch/Hot Nevada Vettes     Brenda Bloch/Hot Nevada Vettes 
 
2nd place       Matt Ross/LVCA                           Benita Klaizner/ LVCA 
 
3rd place       Jerry Klaizner/LVCA                      Laurie Ross/Hot Nevada Vettes 
 
4th place       Jeff Blue/Hot Nevada Vettes          Ellen Blue/Hot Nevada Vettes 
 
5th place        Pete Erickson/Corvettes West      Nancy Erickson/Pomona Valley 
 
Club Award:       1st place      Hot Nevada Vettes  
       2nd place      Las Vegas Corvette Assn 
       3rd place       Corvettes West 
                          8th place     Corvette Super Sports   
Joe Orrico reported that point spread sheets will be sent to National RCD 
electronically to ensure quicker interfaces. All forms will be sent in Word and PDF to ensure 
everyone can access the information. 
 
Everyone was reminded once again that all sanctioned events must have 
participants show NCCC membership cards to qualify for points. 
 
The 2008 Rule book is sorted by event class so finding any information 
pertaining to any type of event would be simplified. 
 
Joe reminded all clubs that when filling out waivers, please have participants print their names 
legibly, include club number as well as WCC number. 
 
K & K insurance packages are due out to the governors. 
 
The number of awards per cars in class was discussed. Number of awards dictated in the rule 
book. Any derivations to the rules can be handled by listing the awards tiers on show fliers 
 
Motion made by #302 that 1st place man and woman in West Coast for 2008 will get free basic 
Registration at Convention for 2009.  
 
Conditions on winning: 
 A. Must be a NCCC member of the West Coast at time of Convention 
 B. Must attend Convention and payment will be made after Convention 
Seconded by #202 Approved 
 
There were no more RCD issues and a motion was made to accept the RCD report. 
A motion was made by # 202 seconded by # 414  Approved. 
  
Regional Executive Report: 
Allen Morris, Regional Executive 



Allen reported that every governor in our region voted in the National election. 
First time the Region had 100% participation.  Good job everyone. 
 
An award was given to our past RCD Les Rajzci (the Lone Ranger) for extended service in 
2007.  Les stepped up to the plate when we needed him. 
 
A caravan is being formed for the 2008 NCCC convention in Tulsa, OK.  The wagon master will 
be Allen and some of the same arrangements from 2007 convention will be used.  Contact Allen 
if you are interested. 
 
Colorado Springs was voted as the site for the 2009 NCCC convention. 
Item discussed by Allen was the National Budget.  The expenses of the organization are 
exceeding the income and an increase in national dues is being discussed along with ways to 
cut expenses by the RE’s at National Region meetings. 
 
A motion to accept the RE report was made by # 395 Seconded by #518 Approved 
 
Old Business: Allen 
 
Future Regional meeting: 
 May 10, 2008   Corvette Super  Sports  host  -   TBD 
 Sept 20, 2008   Corvettes West host – Marie Callendar’s, Redlands 
 
NCM 
Corvette Plant’s New Manager Begins Journey 
By Ameerah Cetawayo,  
Bowling Green Daily News  

The new general manager of the General Motors Bowling Green Assembly Plant finished his 
first week on the job. Paul Graham takes over the facility from Wil Cooksey, who will retire in 
March. Graham said the week has been demanding but enjoyable, mostly spent meeting with as 
many employees as possible in various departments. 
 
Graham said Bowling Green’s plant is unique in that it boasts a strong link to customers, mostly 
due to the National Corvette Museum that’s just across the street. “Not every plant has the 
customer enthusiasm that we have here,” Graham said. He said 2008 will be about building 
upon what Cooksey has instilled at the plant: keeping the plant competitive in its segment and 
continuing to give customers value. “A lot of what I want to do is understand the plant and 
understand his perspective,” Graham said. “I’m trying to learn as much from him as possible.” 
 
C5/C6 Registry Bash Event Update 
Approximately 450 people are pre-registered for the C5/C6 Bash event scheduled for 
April 24-26! Seating for our celebration with retiring Corvette Assembly Plant 
Manager, Wil Cooksey and new plant Manager, Paul Graham is filling quickly. Only 
200 seats are available for this special evening planned to give farewells to Wil and 
to meet-n-greet Paul Graham.  
 
It all takes place at the Sloan Convention Center and will be a memorable evening - 



guaranteed. The Bash is also the perfect event to get facts and photos on the new ZR1 as part of the 2009 
model year “walk-around” with the GM team! Drag racing, road tour excursions, seminars, poker run and 
much more are part of this year’s festivities, which also include a ceremony marking the ground breaking 
of our new expansion! We will have a special reserved section at the ground breaking ceremony for those 
wearing our commemorative hard hats. Only a limited number will be made available, so reserve your 
hard hat and join us! View the online agenda and register at:  
http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/c5_bash/info.shtml 
  
VIR High Performance Driving Event Registration Opens Soon 
Registration for the highly anticipated NCM driving school at 
Virginia International Raceway will open on Tuesday, February 
5 at 8:00 a.m. CT - so mark your calendars and get ready if 
you are an interested student! Only 125 students will be 
eligible to participate and classes fill quickly.  
 
Roc Linkov 
NCM Events Manager 
BTW this registration of the 125 members blew away all 
previous records, 25 minutes!  Thank you to all of you who have supported our HPDE program 
and helped us grow it and also show how valuable it is.   
  
We are still working to add at least 2 more events to this year's calendar so watch eNews for 
announcements.  The next HPDE will be scheduled for Road America with 140 openings.  There 
was a HPDE at Spring Mountain last year; if we’re lucky, there’ll will be another this year too! 

Submitted by Ellis Chee 

NCCC Governor, NCM Ambassador  
WC Region NCCC Treasurer 
 

 
Monthly Recipe 
 
Chili Con Queso Dip 
2 cans chili con carne without beans 
1 bunch green onions, chopped, including greens 
1 small can diced green chilies 
1lb. diced Velveeta cheese 
 
Mix all ingredients.  Place in casserole and cover.  Bake 1 hour at 350dg.  Remove from oven, stir.  Wait 
20 minutes and serve with tortilla chips.  This is better if made ahead.  Leftover may be frozen and 
reheated for later use.  A double recipe is suggested.    
 
Submitted by Kathy Baddley 
 
 
 
 



. 
 
 

ALL CORVETTE SUPER 
SPORTS MEMBERS 
 
Sign up and enjoy a fun day 
at The Ronald Reagan 
Library and Museum. You 
will enjoy: 

 
• Driving your beautiful Corvette 

• Caravan with your fellow club members 

• A guided tour of the museum and library 

• Nancy Reagan exhibit of over 50 years of dresses, 
suits and gowns designed by world famous 
designers 

• A delicious hot buffet lunch with all the trimmings 
• Walk the interior of the “ Flying White House “ 

 
We will caravan from Coco’s located at 1250                    E 
Imperial Hwy, Brea, Ca 92821 ( SW corner of Imperial & the 57 
fwy ) 
THE CARAVAN WILL DEPART COCO’S AT 8:00 AM. 

 
 
 



FEE SCHEDULE 
 
Guided tour            Buffet lunch         Total each 

Senior  $15.00              $15.00                   $30.00 
(62 + ) 

Adults    18.00                15.00                     33.00 

(18 – 61 ) 

Youth       9.00                15.00                     24.00 
( 11 – 17 ) 

Gratuity and tax included. 
Make checks payable to CSS. Give your payment to 
Lynn Miller at the March 4TH meeting.  
 
A final count is due by Thursday March 6TH. 
 
If you have any questions notify me by e-mail or call 714.528.3839. 
 
 
 



 



0th Annual Gamblers
Non-Classic
Non-Event

March 7 - 9, 2008

At the River Palms Resort and Casino in Laughlin, NV

Non-Classic because we've never done this before

Non-Event because...

No concours
No car show
No rallye
No autocross
No drag race
No nothin'

“Just show up and have a great time!”

Call River Palms Reservations at (800) 835-7903 (7 AM to 10PM) to
make your reservations.
Room rates:
$39.95 + tax – the cheap rooms in the old South wing
$49.95 + tax – Mountain View rooms in the North Tower
$57.95 + tax – the upgraded River View rooms
You must mention “group code PCVETTE” to get the $57.95 price on the
“high roller” rooms

Some links you might find of interest:
http://www.river-palms.com/
http://www.visitlaughlin.com/ltourism/attractions/area-attractions.jsp
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Laughlin,_Nevada

http://www.river-palms.com/
http://www.visitlaughlin.com/ltourism/attractions/area-attractions.jsp
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Laughlin,_Nevada
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 Annual Corvette Roulette Registration Form                  

                                                                     May 23-25, 2008                                                                                   

Please print clearly and fill out the entire form. Send signed application with check payable to: 
LVCA and mail to: Corvette Roulette  3675 S. Rainbow  Suite 107-168  Las Vegas,  NV  89103 

                                                     

    PERSONAL  INFORMATION:   

 
    Driver’s Name:__________________________________________Address:_______________________________________________ 
 
    City:________________________________State:__________Zip:_____________NCCC#___________________________________ 
 
    Phone:___________________________Email:__________________________________Corvette Club:_________________________ 
 
    Navigator:______________________________________Address:_______________________________________________________ 
 
    City:________________________________State:__________Zip:_____________NCCC#____________________________________ 
 
    Phone:___________________________Email:___________________________________Corvette Club:_________________________ 
 
    Emergency Contact Person:__________________________________________Phone:________________________________________ 
 
    CORVETTE   INFORMATION: 

 
    Year:_______Color:_____________________Model: Coupe_____Convertible_____Hardtop_____License:_______________________ 
 
    Car #2 Year:_______Color:_______________Model: Couple_____Convertible_____Hardtop:____License:_______________________ 
 

    REGISTRATION   INFORMATION:     *** YOU MUST PRESENT YOUR NCCC CARD*** 

 

Events Description 
How 
Many 

NCCC 
Non   
NCCC 

Total 

Driver/Passenger Registration Fee - per person   $65.00  $65.00    

Car Show  (1st car) C1  C2  C3  C4  C5  C6  (circle one)   $30.00  $35.00    

Car Show  (2nd car) C1  C2  C3  C4  C5  C6  (circle one)   $20.00  $25.00    

Gimmick Rallye * (includes driver and navigator)   $20.00  $25.00    

Poker Rallye * (includes driver and navigator)   $20.00  $25.00    

Low Speed Autocross** 
Male or Female (circle) 

(Helmets required)      NCCC 
Class__________      Year_________   
HP_______   Stock or Modified? 

  $30.00  $35.00    

MTT Autocross **         
Male or Female (circle) 

(Helmets required)      NCCC 
Class__________   Year_________   
HP_______   Stock or Modified?                 

  $30.00  $35.00    

* Gimmick/Poker all in one   ** Low Speed/MTT Autocross all in one      Sub-total   

Shirts use form on second page, pre-order by April 23, 2008 ADD       

  
NO REFUNDS AFTER APRIL 23, 2008   NO     
EXCEPTIONS     TOTAL   

 

HOTEL ACCOMODATIONS ARE AVAILABLE AT:  The Orleans Hotel & Casino  1-800-675-3267, or book on-line at 
www.orleanshotel.com. Your Discount Code is: 8CRGC05    Room Rates:  Thurs. $60   Fri. $100   Sat. $100   Sun. $100   Mon. $35 
For information contact Co-Chair: Joe Cavender (702) 415-1779, Co-Chair Jim Gregorius (435) 652-1034 or Registration Chairperson Carol 
Gagliardi (702) 253-1777. Please go to our websites: www.corvetteroulette.com or www.vegasvettes.com.  

  
            Where to be Memorial Day Weekend 2008                                                              Your registration fee includes: 
Las Vegas Corvettes Association presents CORVETTE ROULETTE 2008                                       Welcome party Friday night w/ Entertainment, Hors d’oeuvres & cash bar 
Where: Orleans Hotel & Casino where Mardi Gras is celebrated year round                                                               Open viewing to Car show and Autocrosses                     
                         The casino boasts 135,000 sq feet of gaming                                                           Sunday night Awards Banquet with a fabulous Buffet, Entertainment & cash bar 
       NCCC sanctioned events: Concours Car Show; Autocrosses; rallyes                                                          Flapper/Gangster costume optional for Awards Banquet 

 Nobody does it like Las Vegas and the Las Vegas Corvettes Association!      Mark your calendar for May 23, 24, 25, 2008 

FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY 

Registration # 

Date rec'd 

Check # 

Amount 

Confirmed 



 

  
Presents the 

11th Annual  

 
  

SIX NCCC Sanctioned Events! 
2 - GIMMICK RALLIES (WC-394-025, WC-394-026) 
2 - POKER RALLIES (WC-394-023, WC-394-024) 

2-HIDDEN TIME RALLIES (WC-394-027, WC-394-028) 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
Check-in / onsite registration: 8:00-9:00 a.m. Drivers’ meeting: 9:15 a.m.  

First car out: 9:30 a.m.; last car out approximately 10:30 a.m. 
 

This year’s rallye will take drivers and navigators outside the city to the true beauty of the Antelope 
Valley; from picturesque rolling hills decorated with green farmland, cherry orchards, and horse barns 

to Joshua Tree laden flatlands carpeted with a mosaic of California’s most colorful wildflowers. 
.  

Goody bags for the first 50 cars registered! 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Raffle proceeds go to: ANTELOPE VALLEY DOMESTIC VIOLENCE COUNCIL 
 

Mail application and entry fee to:  
 
 Antelope Valley Corvette Club 
 P.O. Box 2588    
 Lancaster, CA  93539 
 
For more information: 
Governor: Bruce Jacobsen (661) 946-2201 vetkrazy@hotmail.com  
Chairman: Rick Aldrich (661) 726-1558 aldrich2001@msn.com 
  

Saturday, April 26, 2008 
Toys “R” Us/Hometown Buffet  Parking Lot, 1335 West Avenue K 

Lancaster, California  93534 

Toys “R” Us 

Ave K 
Off Ramp 

Antelope Valley Freeway 
Highway 14 

 

Ave K 
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th
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               REGISTRATION INFORMATION – All 6 Rallies 
 

Pre-Registration   After April 22, 2008 
 

NCCC Members:   $45.00    $55.00 
Non-NCCC Members:   $55.00    $65.00 
 
               Entry fee includes:  Rallye run map, poker hand, and raffle ticket 



Make checks payable to:  AVCC 
 

 REGISTRATION FORM 
***MUST SHOW NCCC CARD TO RECEIVE POINTS FOR EVENT*** 

 
 
 
Driver’s Name:       
 
Driver’s NCCC Number:       
 
Address         City      State    Zip     
 
E-mail Address for Event Results:       
 
Club Affiliation:          Phone:       
 
Navigator’s Name:     
 
Navigator’s NCCC Number:     
 
Address         City      State    Zip     
 
E-mail Address for Event Results:       
 
Club Affiliation:          Phone:       
 
 
 
Early Registration (before April 22, 2008)           REGISTRATION FEES 
 
NCCC Members:       All 6 Rallies   $45  $    

Additional 50-50 Chance Poker Hands ($5 each or 5 for $20)  $    
         TOTAL $    
 

 
Non-NCCC Members:     All 6 Rallies   $55  $    

Additional 50-50 Chance Poker Hands ($5 each or 5 for $20)  $    
         TOTAL $    
 

After April 22, 2008:   
 
NCCC Members:       All 6 Rallies   $55  $    

Additional 50-50 Chance Poker Hands ($5 each or 5 for $20)  $    
         TOTAL $    
 

 
Non-NCCC Members:     All 6 Rallies   $65  $    

Additional 50-50 Chance Poker Hands ($5 each or 5 for $20)  $    
         TOTAL $   

  
***MUST SHOW NCCC CARD TO RECEIVE POINTS FOR EVENT*** 



WEST COAST REGIONAL CARAVAN
TO

2008 NCCC CONVENTION – TULSA, OK

WAGON MASTER: ALLEN MORRIS – H 949-367-9000 – C 949-466-7273

EMAIL: amorrismv@AOL.com CB Handle: Sunshine

CB CHANNEL 19 – DISCUSSIONS CHANNEL 23

June 19 th :  Meet 2:00 PM Flying J Truck Stop- I-15 Lenwood exit - Barstow
 LEAVE 2:30 PM

  Drive: 200 Miles – Arrive 5:30 PM
 Laughlin, NV.

Stay at Casino of Choice.

June 20 th :  Meet 7:15 AM parking lot TROPICANA (Formerly Ramada Inn)
 Leave 7:30 AM
 Drive: 672 Miles – Lose 1 Hour – Arrive 6:00 PM
 EXIT: 335
 Quality Inn
 3712 E. Tucumcari Blvd. , Tucumcari, NM 88401
 505-461-3780 / 800-335-3780
 RATE $59.00 - Free Breakfast

TELL THEM NCCC BLOCK OF ROOMS

June 21 th :  Meet 7:15 AM Leave 7:30 AM
 Drive : 459 Miles – Lose 1 Hour – Arrive 3:00 PM
 RENAISSANCE HOTEL
 6808 S. 107th East Ave, Tulsa, OK 74133
 918-307-2600 / 800- 254-0165

MUST MAKE YOUR OWN RESERVATION

PLEASE MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS AT ONCE

PLEASE ADVISE ALLEN MORRIS THAT YOU ARE GOING
ON THIS CARAVAN

HAVE A GREAT CONVENTION

RETURN TRIP ON YOUR OWN

mailto:amorrismv@AOL.com
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